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She did it!!! Lee Sturdevant drove the Azevedo’s 1912 ouring in the 4th of July Parade after just a cou-
ple of driving lessons! Proud Mom, Kari, & Grandma, Bernice Young, were doing a little “Back Seat Driv-
ing” themselves! Dean Van Doren’s Grandson, Dante, also drove Dean’s Coupe. It won’t be long until we
have even more Grandkids clamoring to drive! What a great day! (More on Pages 8 & 9)

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the
Model T Ford Club of America. Individual membership is
strongly encouraged, & available $35 per year which includes
the Vintage Ford Magazine. Send your membership to:

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473
www.tinlizziesofabq.com

MTFCA
119 W Main St

Centerville, Indiana 47330

798-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com
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2013 Tin Lizzie Elected Officers

2013 Committee Contacts

President Dean Van Doren
(h) 883-9585  (c) 450-6600

dvdvanco@centurylink.net

Kirk Peterson
(h) 505-438-2603
Susanandkirk@msn.com

Vice President

Secretary Robbi Ross
(h) 293-1676
robbialb@aol.com
Treasurer Sharon Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com
Directors

Larry Azevedo
(h) 898-7700 (c) 410-1909
dribblebit@comcast.net

Julie Dilts
(h) 897-2011
jmcdilts@aol.com

Mark Dominguez
(h) 899-5628
mtford@q.com

Hospitality Corner by Bernice Young

A Sympathy Card was sent to Orlando Ortega
due to the death of his Brother. “Thinking of
You” cards were sent to Don & Medora
Gaines, who both had cataract surgery, &
Ernest “Blue” Sena. If you know of anyone
who is il], or needs a note of cheer, contact
Bernice at modeltdoctor@centurylink.net,
or call her on 294-7450.

Fmail Committee Kirk & Susan Peterson 438-2603
susanandkirk@msn.com

Telephone Committee Linda Riel 459-5897
Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Newsletter Lorna Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

Web Master Mark Wing 271-8912
msjbwing@msn.com

Librarian Mark & Sharon Dominguez 899-5628
mtford@q.com

Quartermaster Larry Azevedo 898-7700
dribblebit@comcast.net

T N Vittles/ Linda Riel 459-5897

’Refresﬁments Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net

Program Coordinator Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre 883-3175
hinavarre@aol.com

Car Council John Hayne 294-4434

Historian Marilyn Duncan 345-1343
pandmdu@swcp.com

Tour Coordinator Dean Van Doren 450-6600
dvdvanco@centurylink.net

Hospitality Bernice Young 294-7450

modeltdoctor@msn.com

Welcome New Members!!!
Dave, Kari, Lee, & Trey Sturdevant
& Jeff Miller

From the Editor: If you have something for
the Newsletter, please contact Lorna at 898-
7700 or email dribblebit@comcast.net.

forward to seeing you at our meetings,
tours, breakfasts, or anytime you can join
In the fun!

We are thrilled you joined our Club, & look




Page 3

President’s Corner

UPCOMING EVENTS at a Glance

Fellow Tin Lizzies,

[ know that I have mentioned it before, but it is
worth repeating. Itis great to see such a wonder-
ful turn out at our monthly meetings. We even
have been getting a new member or two. Jeff
Miller just joined us, & is looking for an enclosed
car. Can anyone out there help?

Again, many thanks for Larry & Lorna in opening
up their garage to us in order to have our “work
parties”. With the vast knowledge that our mem-
bers have & share amongst each other, no won-
der these days have turned out great & a lot of
work gets done to the cars. There are always
multiple projects going on at once.

Thanks to the “Tin Lizzies” for the support that is
shown to each other. What a great club we have.
Speaking of support, we have Rich Ford (a very
generous Tin Lizzie supporter) coming up on the
24th. Please do what you can to attend.

Many of you may have already heard of the “Tin
Lizzies” being upcoming TV stars. During our
tour around Portales, a film crew was putting to-
gether a documentary in which we will be having
the pre view get together for it on Sunday, the
29th of September. More details will follow.

Thanks,

Dean

What do you mean, “Where’s the Donuts???”

Aug 3...T'n Vittles (1 wk earlier than usual) see pg 5
Aug 8-11...Los Alamos Tour See page 4.

Aug 22...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard...Ice
Cream Social!!

Aug 24...Rich Ford Car Show in Edgewood..see pg 11

State Fair
T’n Vittles...see page 5

Sept 15...
Sept 14...
Sept 26...
Sept 28...
Sept 29...

Monthly meeting at the Vineyard
Member Appreciation Evening...see pg 10
Premier showing of Portales video... pg 10

Oct 6 ...International Balloon Fiesta Car Show
Oct 12...T'n Vittles...see page 5
Oct 24...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard

Nov 9...T'n Vittles...see page 5
Nov 21...Monthly meeting at the Vineyard (1 wk
early, due to Thanksgiving) “Guys With Pies!”

Dec 2013...Corrales Christmas Parade & Party

Feb 24-29, 2014...MTFCA Annual Business Meeting
Royal Caribbean 5 day Cruise from Ft Lauderdale,
Florida...see page 11.
ks sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk skesk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk sk skeske sk skeske sk skeske sk skeske sk sk ok
Roadrunner Food Bank Donation Month!!
By Linda Riel

_|July was donation month for the Roadrunner Food

Bank, & we collected donations at our July 27th
meeting.

[ am thrilled to inform you that we collected $227,
which I am forwarding to the Food Bank. Thanks to
everyone for their generosity! We'll do this again
around Dec.

| See Linda Riel if you need badges, shirts or caps. Also, if
{ you want a logo put on your T shirts, sweatshirts, polo
1 shirts, jackets, etc. 459-5897 or Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY
To: August
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY

8/2 Irene Navarre To:

8/6 Kirk Peterson Don & Barbara Mitchell 8/18
8/8 Sharon Dominguez Neil & Mary Ann O’Brien 8/25

8/14 Neil O’Brien Clarence & Lena Schritter 8/28

8/27 Pat Willan

Los Alamos County Fair Weekend August 8-11 by skip bunn

Skip & Hedy Dunn are sponsoring a Tin Lizzie Tour/Los Alamos County Fair Weekend Aug 8-11.
Here are a few highlights of the tour:

Tour Hotel-Comfort Inn, 2455 Trinity Drive, 505-661-1110. We have a special group rate of $72 per
night. Ask for the Tin Lizzies rate when you call.

Thurs, Aug 8...Check in at the hotel, & meet at 600PM at the Dixie Girl Restaurant, 1789 Central Ave for
registration, followed by 630PM dinner & camaraderie. It is within a block of most downtown motels.

After dinner, join the group in the meeting room at the Comfort Inn for a viewing of Genevieve, the 1953
movie about the London to Brighton Run of pre-1904 cars,

Fri, Aug 9..900AM...Tour the back roads to the Santa Fe Opera, with stops at the Otowi Bridge at Rio
Grande, the San Ildefonso Pueblo, & Camel Rock. At the Opera we will enjoy a behind-the-scenes
tour, including their custom-made Model T 7-door stretch touring car. Lunch at the cantina is available.

We retrace our steps to the Tesuque Market & stop for refreshments & head back to Los Alamos.

We travel the truck Rt. back to Los Alamos. We plan to attend the “Gordon’s (country music) Con-
certs” an outdoor music, food, & fun event at Ashley Pond from 7 -10PM. Vendors will be there or
choose from the list of restaurants that will be provided.

Sat, Aug 10..900AM...We will line up for the County Fair Parade starting at 10AM. From 12PM-5PM
there will be the Rodeo, Exhibits, Bazaar.

Sun, Aug 11...900AM...Trip to White Rock Overlook Park for a spectacular view of the White Rock
Canyon. Our next stop is at Jim Stine’s Old Texaco Station & Soda Bar. We will then travel to Bande-
lier National Monument, Circle Tour, 30 miles. We will have a picnic lunch or luncheon counter in
the park. Depart 130PM for 45 min trip back to Los Alamos. (left foot about 1 mile.)

You need about $20 for admission to Bandelier & the Pueblo. You still have time to sign up for
this great tour!

CALL SKIP AT 505-672-3866 if you need more information!!
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Please take a look at the “T’n Vittles” and “Meeting Refreshments” lists. If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks
to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email Imrrieldeal@centurylink.net. If you have any questions, please do not
hesitate to get in touch with Linda.

Meeting Refreshments 2013

Date Provided By Provided By
Jan 24 Betty Housholder Julie Dilts Thanks!
Feb 28 President Vice President Thanks!
Mar 28 Mark & Susan Wing Stan & Janice Gauna Thanks!
April 25 Tom & Cathy Miles Thanks!
May 23 Vern & Pat Willan Thanks!
June 27 Gerald Hash Bernice Young Thanks!
July 25 Vernon Armstrong Bruce Daniel Thanks!
Aug 22 Bob & Robbi Ross Paul & Marilyn Duncan (Ice Cream Social)
Sep 26 Fran Gurule Lorna & Larry Azevedo
Oct 24 Dean & Linda Irene Navarre

Guys With Pies (one wk early due to

Nov 21 Guys With Pies Thanksgiving)
December No Meeting No Meeting

B i o i o i i i o e i i i o o o

—

-—-
- Teger  TTEge O TEge W TR Wy M TRy Ty My TThyw myw Wy O Thyw Wy O TR e ™S

T n Vittles 2013

Date Hosted By Place
Jan 12 Mark & Sharon The Egg & [ 6901 Menaul Blvd NE Thanks!
Feb 9 Mark & Susan Wing Golden Corral 5207 San Mateo Blvd NE Thanks!
Mar 9 Stan & Janice Gauna Hot Tamale 1520 Rio Rancho Blvd SE, Rio Rancho Thanks!
Apr 13 Tom & Cathy Miles Vic’s Daily Café 3600 Osuna NE Thanks!
May 11 Neil & Mary Ann O’Brien |8:30 AM at their home, 11320 Oakland Ave NE Thanks!
June 1 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place) 6118 Edith NE Thanks!
July 13 Bernice Young Mykono’s Café @ 5900 Eubank NE (Juan Tabo) Thanks!
Aug 3 Ken & Kass Carpenter Kelly’s Brew Pub @ 3222 Central SE (Nob Hill Dist) (1 wk early)
Sept 14 Bruce Daniel Jimmy'’s Café 7007 Jefferson NE (just N of Osuna)
Oct12 Dean & Linda Roper’s 8810 Central SE (Just E of Wyoming next to Hillson'’s)
Nov 9 Bob & Robbi Ross Le Peep @ 2125 Louisiana NE (near [-40 & America’s Pkwy)

Dec

No Breakfast

No Breakfast
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Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
Meeting minutes
7/25/2013

The meeting was called to order by President Dean Van Doren at 7:00 PM. The pledge was said by all.
Dean welcomed members we haven’t seen in awhile: Jo An Armstrong (Vernon’s mother) and Barbara
Souther. He also welcomed new member Jeff Miller, who is looking for a Model T of his own.

President’s report- Tonight's refreshments are provided by Vernon Armstrong and Bruce Daniel. Dean
announced that there would be a previewing of the Portales tour video on 9/29 at noon. There would be
a pot luck lunch to go along with it in the Azevedo’s barn. Please email Orlando Ortega at Or-
tegaoo@yahoo.com with a picture of your Model T with or without you in it and owner’s name, year,
make and model of your T. He also announced that the Corrales Harvest Fest would like us to do a car
show on September 28&29.

VP’s report - Kirk announced that there were posters upfront from Lang’s free for the taking. There
were also 3 raffle prizes.

Secretary’s report- The minutes were corrected by Fran Gurule that the date for Rich Ford Edgewood
car show is August 24 not the 14 as published. The minutes were passed as corrected.

Treasurer’s report- Sharon said she had written two checks and we had new or renews of member-
ships.

Email- Kirk said he had added addresses for the new members
Telephone- Linda said to let her know if need to be added to the call list or don’t want to be called.

Newsletter- Lorna said the newsletter deadline was Monday the 29th. Please get anything you want
published to her before that date.

Car Council - John said the All Clubs Picnic will be 8/11 at Oak Flats. The Council will provide hot dogs,
hamburgers or sandwiches and ice cream. There is a $5 entry fee. The Car Council is talking about a mu-

seum, meeting place and trailer for the future.

Hospitality - Bernice sent out cards to Orlando Ortega, Ernest Sena and Don & Medora Gaines. Let her
know if someone is ill, hospitalized or needs a hello.

Librarian- Mark said the books and videos are there to be checked out
Quartermaster- Larry said everything was accounted for

Webmaster- Mark reported that he has uploaded pictures of the work parties, parade, picnic and T
N'Vittles. We have had 675 unique visitors.

T N'Vittles & Refreshments - Linda said all dates were filled that the next meeting would be August 3
at Kelly’s Brew Pub.
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State Fair-Vaughn informed us that Sunday, September 15 would be State Fair Day. We will do every-
thing as we have in the past. It is the 75t anniversary of the fair and they are looking for cars that might
have taken people to the fair 75 years ago.

Previous Events

July 4th parade and picnic- Larry said the club had 16 T’s, 8 Model A’s and over 100 at the picnic. We
were in front of the A’s this year. Everyone had fun.

July T N‘Vittles- Bernice said we had 31 people & 7 cars for breakfast or brunch for some at Mykonos.
Unfinished Business

Roadrunner Food Bank- Linda announced she was taking donations and if you needed a receipt, please

write a check and give it to her.

Los Alamos Tour- Skip said he enjoyed putting the tour together & the schedule for Fri &Sun would be
on the table. You need about $20 for admissions to Bandelier and the Pueblo. The Opera Tour is free.

Rich Ford Edgewood- On 8/24 we will start at the Wing’s for breakfast burritos and caravan to Edge-
wood by 9:30. Linda needs a head count by the August meeting for breakfast and by the 17t how many
car slots we will need. If someone is trailering their car, they can park it at the Willan’s.

Membership Appreciation Dinner- to be held At Post 49, Sept 28. See more info in the newsletter.

Mountainair Tour- John announced the date as 9/15 which is our State Fair Day.

Larry Azevedo announced work days as this Saturday at 9 and on the 3r4 after breakfast. Projects are
wheels for Kirk, Don and Mark engine work and some upholstery work.

Bruce Daniel received some magazines for dispersal 2013 Summer Destinations with the cover being
Montezuma’s Castle with our cars in front.

Bernice announced that there were 15 cabins booked for the MTFCA cruise. You do need a passport.
We took a break. In honor of Don Southard’s 86th birthday, we had cake and ice cream.
After break Linda announced to please see her to sign up for the Los Alamos Tour.

Dean announce that we did in fact have some new members he forgot to announce: David , Lee and Trey
Sturdevant and Kari Young. Lee drove the Azevedo’s 1912 T in the parade.

No wanted or for sale items

Raffle winners were: Betty Housholder, Bob Ross and Mark Wing
John Hayne had a short safety meeting about tail lights.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:12 PM

Respectfully submitted

Robbi Ross
Secretary
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4th of July Parade & Picnic

16 Model T Fords, 8 Model A Fords, & several V8 Fords joined the Tin Lizzies in our 4th of July celebra-
tion. We gathered to decorate our T’s, drove to the school, & patiently awaited the start of the parade.

Kirk & Susan
Peterson in their
1924 Coupe,

* AKA “Buster
Brown”.

<

{ 1 Gerald Hash
i\ 4 driving the 1925
Speedster. >

' Ken & Kass
Carpenter in
the 1924 “T”
. Pickup

<

Vernon Arm- |
o strong & his :
Mom Jo An in
the Souther’s
1924 Tour-

ingCar > [&

f < Luke Berglund
& starting the ‘26
| Speedster.readyto
roll! Thanks for
cooking the bur-
gers! Great job!!

Samantha, Sharon
& Mark Dominguez
beside their 1927
Touring. >

The parade was slow, as usual, but the crowd was very enthusiastic, & seemed to enjoy our cars decked out in
the red, white, & blue! We finally reached the finish, & ended up at the Azevedo’s home for our Bar-B-Q. We
actually made it back “dry” because no one was allowed to squirt water at us this year!

We all probably ate too much, but there was such a variety of wonderful food to try. The desserts were out of
this world, & very plentiful. Our “grill masters”, Luke Berglund, Mark Wing & his son, Brendan, are to be com-
mended for a superior job! It was hot over those grills, but the burgers & dogs just kept on comin’. There
were lots of children & grandchildren in attendance, & they had a great time in the pool staying cool. Anytime
we can get the young folks out for an old car function, it’s a perfect day!



Stan & Janice Gauna’s Grandchildren in their 1917 Depot Hack wait- The 0 Brlen clan in thelr 1920 F1re truck A

ing for the P de to start. ~
ing forthe Farade to star Maril nDuncan&Fran Gurule en'o ing the beautlful da _

< Julie Dilts,
her daughter,
Audrey John-
son, & Grand-
daughter,
Scarlett pose
while waiting
for Scarlett’s
first 4th of July
parade.

With Russell Dilts supervising, Mary Ann O’Brien steers as Neil
wenches the fire truck into the trailer on Corrales Rd. Does that mean

Mark Wing & Son, Brendan, domg a great job on the “dogs”. the chicken gets a new home??

A ek ok A ok kKK ek ok kR ek ok ke sk ok sk sk sk sk ok ks ok sk ok sk ok ok ks ok ok sk sk ok sk
ATTENTION!! Portales Tour Video Premier Sept 29

252

* There will be a premier showing of the documentary of the Portales Tour we had in May. This will give us a
* chance to view the video before it airs on PBS in the Oct time frame.

% Please email Orlando Ortega a photo of your car (with or without owner/passengers). ortegaoo@yahoo.com

* More at the Aug meeting.

22626 26 26 26 24 2 2 26 26 26 24 2 2 26 26 2 2 2
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What a Special Club we Have!!!......by Bernice Young

[s the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque” a unique Model T Chapter? I have always thought so as we have a special bond

so unique to many chapters, always promoting, enjoying, & displaying our Model T’s. Most of our group joining in
numerous tours, having work parties that are a learning time for repairing T’s, stepping up to the plate when local
chapter or MTFCA needs are voiced, & just being there for each other as friends & neighbors should do.

While looking at the membership list, (over 100 active members!), I noticed what I think is probably a record for
Model T Chapters. We are pleased to have a new member, Miss Scarlett Johnson, (see photo below) a 3rd genera-
tion Tin Lizzie. Scarlett is the daughter of Spencer & Audrey Johnson & the granddaughter of Russell & Julie Dilts.

Also, we are pleased to have as a member, Robert Sieglitz, a 98 yr old Model T enthusiast. Robert is the owner of
several Model T’s & entertained the Lizzies with his memories of driving his “T” from Calif to Alb when he was in
his early 20’s. Just think...no interstates, paved roads, no rest stops, maybe a cactus or two along the route. No
GPS or decent maps, & certainly no air conditioners! What an experience!!

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is thrilled to have members from 3 months to 98 yrs old, & I think that probably is
arecord perhaps even for the MTFCA!

Come one come all to the annual “Member Appreciation” evening held on Saturday the
28" of September in this year 2013 at the American Legion Post 49. The evening will start @
5:30 p.m. in which we will order dinner off the menu (courtesy Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque)
(alcohol drinks will not be covered). To make the evening “Lizzie” like, period clothing will

be optional. Dance to the music of “Tom Williams Band”.

Contact Linda should you have any questions.
Please RSVP by September 14, 2013
Parking will be available along the entrance to the building for those who
would like to bring their T and have it on display.
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FOR SALE/WANT ADS

FOR SALE- Model A exhaust manifolds $55, intake manifolds $15, bendix springs $5, 1928/29 rims $26, 1919 block, pan,
hogs head $150, (coil, flywheel with magnets $55) Frame $150, tapered 8 or 9 leaf rear springs $190, Roadster door $100.
Call John 505-294-4434.

WANTED- Kirk Peterson needs a couple of headlight lenses.

WANTED- Steve Suttle wants a 1917 California license plate.

WANTED- John Hayne wants 3 1927 headlight shells

WANTED- Jeff Miller (new member) wants to buy an enclosed car, 2 or 4 door, 1915-1925. Call 505-730-2608

NOSEY NOTES FROM NELLIE

August questions from Nellie: (answers below!)

1. Who in our Club is going to have a headlight mounted on the rear of his speedster?

2. Who in our Club is an expert seamstress, & is helping with some speedster upholstery?
3. Who in our Club turned 86 yrs old July 25th & doesn’t look a day over 60?

4. Who in our Club will celebrate their big 50th wedding anniversary in Aug?

5. Who in our Club is off to Tennessee & Dolly Parton’s home?

6. Who in our Club is looking forward to a wonderful Alaska cruise?

Find the answers in next months newsletter!

Rich Ford Car Show in Edgewood 8-24
Mark & Susan Wing have graciously invited us to their home, 4000 Camino de la Sierra NE, 8AM,
for another delicious breakfast before we parade out to Edgewood. We will arrive at Rich Ford
about 930A. There’s always pizza, hot dogs, & all kinds of food to eat for lunch there. It's always
a fun day! Linda Riel needs a headcount for the Wing’s breakfast & for the Car Show no later

than at our meeting on 8-22. Also, let Vern or Pat Willan know if you'd like to trailer your T to
their home in Edgewood & drive from there to the Car Show.

MTFCA 2014 Business Meeting by Bernice Young

Let’s all attend the Business Meeting Feb 24-Mar 1, 2014, on a Royal Caribbean Cruise line out of
Ft Lauderdale, Fla. Itis a 5 day cruise, & is sponsored by the Tin Lizzes of Alb. Some Lizzies have
already reserved cabins on deck 9, but you can choose cabins on other decks if you'd prefer. 15
cabins are already reserved, so it will be a great time! Also, if you are planning to go, don’t forget
to order your passport! Let Bernice Young (294-7450) know if you are interested in arriving on
Sat, Feb 22, to go on an airboat tour. She also has blocked rooms at group rates. Call Ammie
Johnson at 505-291-7722 for more info about the cruise. Tell her you are inquiring about the
MTFCA cruise.




Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

Ghe Gnehantment Hyer

ATTENTION:

The Tin Lizzies
will meet at
The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NW
7:00 PM on the
4th Thursday
of each month,
unless otherwise noted.
Next meeting is Aug 22

COME JOIN

THE FUN!




